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12. Chemical fact sheets  
 
12.1 Chemical contaminants in drinking-water  
 
 
DDT and metabolites  
 
History of guideline development 
The 1958 and 1963 WHO International Standards for Drinking-water did not refer to DDT, 
but the 1971 International Standards suggested that pesticide residues that may occur in 
community water supplies make only a minimal contribution to the total daily intake of 
pesticides for the population served. In the first edition of the Guidelines for Drinking-water 
Quality, published in 1984, a health-based guideline value of 0.001 mg/l was recommended 
for DDT (total isomers), based on the ADI recommended by JMPR in 1969. The 1993 
Guidelines established a health-based guideline value of 0.002 mg/l for DDT and its 
metabolites in drinking-water, derived from the ADI recommended by JMPR in 1984 and 
taking into consideration the fact that infants and children may be exposed to greater amounts 
of chemicals in relation to their body weight, concern over the bioaccumulation of DDT and 
the significant exposure to DDT by routes other than water. It was noted that the guideline 
value exceeds the water solubility of DDT of 0.001 mg/l, but that some DDT may be 
adsorbed onto the small amount of particulate matter present in drinking-water, so the 
guideline value could be reached under certain circumstances. It was also emphasized that the 
benefits of DDT use in malaria and other vector control programmes far outweigh any health 
risk from the presence of DDT in drinking-water. In the third edition of the Guidelines, 
published in 2004, the guideline value for DDT and its metabolites was again lowered to 
0.001 mg/l. This guideline value was brought forward to the fourth edition of the Guidelines, 
published in 2011, with the comment that the level of DDT and its metabolites in food has 
been falling steadily, and the allocation of 1% of the PTDI to drinking-water may be very 
conservative. 
 


